
2018 Fight Crime Conference concludes
successfully (with photos)

     The Chairperson of the 2018 Fight Crime Conference, Ms Alexandra Lo,
today (December 8) appealed to the community to remain vigilant against
deception, work together for a drug-free society and support and cooperate
with the Police in combating crime.
 
     The Conference is organised by the Fight Crime Committee (FCC) with
"Beware of Scam, Support Drug-free Community" as this year's theme. The
Conference serves as a forum for members of FCC and the 18 District Fight
Crime Committees (DFCCs) to enhance communication and reinforce liaison with
each other as well as to exchange views on topics relating to law and order
and fight crime strategies in Hong Kong.
 
     The Chief Executive, Mrs Carrie Lam, delivered an opening address at the
Conference, and the Chief Secretary for Administration and Chairperson of
FCC, Mr Matthew Cheung Kin-chung, gave a keynote speech.
 
     To herald this year's Conference, five pre-conference discussion group
meetings were organised for members of the 18 DFCCs to deliberate on various
law and order issues, namely "youth drug problem and youth crime",
"technology crime and commercial crime", "quick cash crime", "burglary and
home security" and "domestic violence". The five discussion groups presented
the outcome of their discussions at the Conference.
 
     In addition, nearly 300 DFCC members attending the Conference
participated in a plenary session interacting with the official members of
FCC and heads of relevant policy bureaux and departments to discuss and share
opinions on various crime issues concerned.
 
     Other officials attending the Conference included the Secretary for
Justice, Ms Teresa Cheng, SC; the Secretary for Home Affairs, Mr Lau Kong-
wah; the Secretary for Labour and Welfare, Dr Law Chi-kwong; the Secretary
for Security, Mr John Lee; the Secretary for Education, Mr Kevin Yeung; the
Commissioner of Police, Mr Stephen Lo and the Commissioner of Correctional
Services, Mr Woo Ying-ming.
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Red flag hoisted at Clear Water Bay
Second Beach

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:

Here is an item of interest to swimmers.

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department announced today (December
8) that due to big waves, red flag has been hoisted at Clear Water Bay Second
Beach in Sai Kung District. Beach-goers are advised not to swim at the beach.

Special traffic arrangements for race
meeting in Sha Tin tomorrow

     Police advise motorists that special traffic arrangements will be
implemented in Sha Tin to facilitate the race meeting tomorrow (December 9).

     The arrangements will come into effect two hours before the start of the
first race and will last until the crowds have dispersed after the race
meeting.

     Appropriate traffic signs will be put up and police will be on hand to
guide motorists.

     The Police also appeal to people going to Sha Tin Racecourse for the
race meeting and to Happy Valley Racecourse for cross betting to make maximum
use of public transport.
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     Parking spaces at the two racecourses are available only to holders of
appropriate permits issued by Hong Kong Jockey Club and any vehicles
illegally parked will be towed away.

Red flag hoisted at Silverstrand Beach

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:

Here is an item of interest to swimmers.

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department announced today (December
8) that due to big waves, red flag has been hoisted at Silverstrand Beach in
Sai Kung District. Beach-goers are advised not to swim at the beach.

Territory-wide flag day today

     Lok Kwan Social Service has been issued with a Public Subscription
Permit to hold a territory-wide flag sale from 7am to 12.30pm today (December
8), a spokesman for the Social Welfare Department (SWD) said. 
 
     For enquiries, please call the SWD's hotline at 2343 2255, or the
Charitable Fund-raising Control Team at 2832 4311 during office hours.
Information on the flag days of the month is available at the SWD's website
(www.swd.gov.hk/en/index/site_whatsnew). Permits for flag days containing
contact information of the flag-selling organisations and information on the
approved flag-selling activities have also been uploaded to the SWD's website
(www.swd.gov.hk/en/index/site_pubsvc/page_controlofc/sub_recentlyap). For
enquiries about the detailed flag-selling arrangements, please contact the
individual flag-selling organisations.

     Details of the charitable fund-raising activities covered by Public
Subscription Permit issued by the SWD have also been uploaded to the GovHK
website (www.gov.hk/fundraising).

     In the case of suspected fraudulent flag day activities, people should
not make any donation and should immediately report the matter to the Police,
the spokesman added.
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